
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Policy 

 

 

 

 
Adopted by Governors September 22 

 



In 2021, a new law was passed to make school uniforms affordable.  Statutory guidance was 
published by the DFE. 

Our policy is simple, a non-nonsense approach for easy access to purchasing and affordability.  
We believe school uniform should not place a financial burden on families and be easily 
purchased from all major Supermarkets/stores.   We only ask that a School Sweatshirt/Cardigan 
with the School Logo be purchased, which is available from: 

 CC Uniforms, Kings Square, West Bromwich  

 Oakes, Rood End, Oldbury 

By encouraging school uniform it can play a key role in: 

 promoting the ethos of a school 

 remove any barriers from branded clothing/stimulus  

 providing a sense of belonging and identity 

 setting an appropriate tone for education 

 

School Uniform 

White/pale blue shirt or Polo Shirt 

Grey Trousers/Skirt or Pinafore 

Grey Shorts or Gingham Dress for Summer 

Sensible Shoes – no high heels/platforms 

 

PE Kit 

White T-shirt or Polo shirt 

Black shorts or Jog bottoms 

Black pumps for indoors and Trainers for Outdoors 

 

Head garments worn for religious purposes should be Black, White or Blue. 

 

Swimming 

Towel & Swim Cap required for all (regulation set by Swimming Centres) 

Swim Shorts 

One-piece costume for girls (no bikinis) 

 

Earrings- studs only which should be removed for PE lessons and Swimming.  No other 

jewellery other than a wristwatch, items of religious significance may be worn for school 

following agreement with Senior Management. 


